Deanery Synod Report 2024/5
The Deanery Synod met four times over the past year.

The June and October Meetings focused on Worship and Prayer respectively and proved to be most excellent evenings. Catherine Allen, Director of Music at All Saints, Crowborough, led the evening on Worship in June. She put out questions for discussion in small groups, which were interspersed with music in the form of hymns and songs, also the reading of Psalm 150. In her introduction to Catherine’s talk, Rev’d  Canon Julie had quoted from Ted Hughes, ‘When I worship, I would rather my heart be without words than my words be without heart’, and the meeting came to the conclusion that, whatever one’s personal preference, worship is a response to who God is, the one who created us, and the focus should be on him, to give him heartfelt glory and praise. In our individual churches, it was agreed that we need variety and should seek to encourage our musicians, also welcoming and including our visitors in whatever form our worship might take.

In October the meeting focused on prayer. After the general business was concluded, we shared good news from each parish and then split into groups for prayer. There was plenty to be thankful for as well as many requests for help. It was an inspirational evening.

November brought the Autumn Deanery Meeting which was held at All Saints, Crowborough, in conjunction with Uckfield Deanery. The meeting was led by Assistant Archdeacon Marc Lloyd, Dr John Preston, Diocesan Secretary, and Lesley Lynn, Chair of Finance Committee. The Diocesan budget for 2025 revealed a deficit of some £750,000 which could not be sustained indefinitely. The Diocese is making savings by cutting costs where they can and Parishes were asked to help by being  generous, but realistic, when making their Parish Share pledges. They were asked to consider prayerfully an increase of 3% to cover an increase in clergy stipend, and an additional contribution if they should have surplus funds at the end of the year. Huge challenges are being faced today and Parishes were thanked for their past generosity.

Then, in March, Melissa Davies, Executive Coordinator of the Diocesan Investment Programme, came to talk to us about this programme which it is hoped will make funding available on a more widespread and transformational basis than hitherto. The aim is something for every church that wants to grow and prayers were asked for the right outcome.

Finally, a Celebratory Service for Rotherfield Deanery was held at St Mary’s, Hartfield, in January. This was part of the Diocesan Year of Faith Celebrations and was very well attended. Two bishops were present and a good representation from across the Deanery in addition to many from our local congregation. It was a beautiful service with amazing singing and worship which all combined to make a most memorable occasion.  
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